

Joint Action Forum of Residents' Associations, Gurugram

Regd office: B-37, Old DLF Colony, Gurugram, E-mail: chairman.ccaschool@gmail.com

To, Ms. Kala Ramachandran, IPS

Commissioner of Police

25 Feb 2022

Gurgaon

Dear Ms. Ramachandran,

JAFRA was established to bring the issues, facing Gurgaon citizens to the notice of the authorities in various departments and to work in a constructive & Co-operative manner to help resolve them. We hope to continue to do so. Apart from this, our expertise is always available to assist the authorities in improving the quality of life for all in Gurgaon.

Some years back we had initiated a system of Citizens' Consultative Committees at the SHO level in certain areas. These held regular monthly meetings and resolved a number of local issues. Area ACPs were also members of this committee. We recommend that these should be re-introduced. If you approve, we at JAFRA will be happy to coordinate the formation and subsequent follow-up for the CCCs.

We have nominated one of our Founder Members, Mr. Kishore Asthana to liaise with Gurgaon Police. He may please be contacted to coordinate any meetings required to follow up on this. Mr. Asthana's phone number is 9818148602 and his email address is kishore.asthana@gmail.com. He is supported by a team of other members.

Apart from this, our members are ready to volunteer to assist Gurgaon Police in whichever way we can. We look forward to a closer cooperation with the Police Department.

We look forward to meeting you on Monday, 28 Feb & to welcome you to Gurugram in person.

With warm regards and best wishes,

For JAFRA Gurgaon,

Alsingh

Col. Kr Pratap Singh

Chairman Jafra

+91-9810424356

meeting or 28 feb 2022 10:15 Dr.